Minutes of the Patient Participation Group 

Wednesday, 4th July 2012 at the Duston Medical Centre

Copies of the agenda and progress against the development plan paper were distributed before or during the meeting.

Present   
Joan Randall (Chair) Ray Chapman, Christine Churchman, Catherine Donaldson, Brian Morgan, 
Chris Page, Pauline Robinson, Thomas Tarry (patients) and Graham Jamieson (Managing Partner)
Apologies
Apologies were received from Ruth Fawcett

Minutes of the meeting held on 15th May 2012

The minutes of the 15th May meeting were signed as a true record. 

Matters arising from the minutes of the meeting of 15th May 2012

Bangladeshi Society GJ  informed the meeting that he contacted  the Bangladeshi Society conveying the response of members of this group to its request for representation at PPG meetings. To date, no further response has been received from the Society.

Locality PPG As agreed, Joan Randall was nominated as our representative on the Locality PPG.    

ETP BM noted that Touchwood pharmacy is inviting customers who already use their prescription collection services to sign up for Electronic Transmission of Prescription Services when they become available. GJ advised that anyone who signed would still be able to have medication dispensed wherever they chose.    
Other matters arising from the minutes are included under later item of the agenda. 
Practice update

St Luke’s Primary Care Centre – Building work is currently 4/5 weeks behind schedule. The next meeting with contractors will take place on 5th July. It seems unlikely that it will be possible to catch up on this delay which contractors claim has been caused by extreme weather conditions with periods of sub-zero temperatures followed by prolonged wet weather. The revised opening dates are now likely to be at the end of October or early November. Partners would argue that the build was behind schedule before the extreme weather took hold. The contract contains penalty clauses which may be triggered if completion is more than two weeks late. In practical terms, this would place the transfer of services at a challenging time when flu vaccinations would be in full sway.    

The contractors will issue a letter to the effect that they will be responsible for the cost of rectifying any faults which may arise should inherent and latent defects occur  as a consequence of  using a dry, plastic fixing system for the roof ridge tiles rather the than the more traditional bedding system. 

The issue of responsibility for clearing contaminated materials discovered in two large holes during construction work remains on-going and may eventually need to be resolved legally.   

Telephone System -  Atech have been selected as the preferred provider of new telephone system using Samsung equipment.  The company comes highly recommended by the Local Medical Committee, three-year maintenance is included in the contract which also has the attraction of being the lowest priced when compared with alternative providers.  CP asked if 0845 numbers will be used, GJ gave assurances that they would not.

Equipment – Tenders are currently being invited for storage, furniture and other similarly high value items of equipment.
Staff  - Dr Atkinson has now left the practice to take up her role in paediatrics. Dr Martin Coombs has been appointed as her replacement. Dr Alina Burada has also been appointed in anticipation of other changes within the practice. Both will take up their appointments by 1st September 2012.

Additional services - The practice has made an application for a licence to operate a pharmacy at the St Luke’s Primary Care Centre. The outcome will be known by 31st July. Patients would have the right to use either the on-site pharmacy or any other of their choice. The services of a podiatrist have been secured and a contract is to be signed whilst a physiotherapist is available if contracted to do so. However, a chiropractor initially interested operating from the centre has since withdrawn.

Disposal of Harlestone Road and Duston Sites Planning permission will be sought with a view to selling the site currently occupied as the Harlestone Road surgery. The Duston site will also be disposed of but offered with the potential for other but similar use Location of another GP surgery there would not be permitted.  

PPG Members opportunities

A message has been received from Jit Parekh, Northampton NHS UK Social Marketing Manager,  urging members of PPGs to raise their awareness of cancer related matters by taking part in workshop sessions. The voluntary opportunities are part of the Detect Cancer Early campaign (this £30m initiative aims to improve survival rates by increasing early diagnosis of cancers through increased awareness and education) Action – Any member who wishes to take part in this training should contact GJ before 12th July.
Communication between PPG Members

RC Introduced this topic by stating that communication between members of the PPG could be improved by the sharing of contact details. He was mindful that there may be occasions when patients may wish to discuss issues or topics with a member of the PPG. TT questioned the circumstances when this might happen. CP proposed that it was a matter of choice for each member to decide if they wish to share their personal information. Members indicated on the attendance list if they were willing to share their contact details. Action -Mini Scott  to send out a list of ‘phone contacts and emails based on the information given (MS)   
Patient Questionnaire / Development Plan
Reception – BMI Healthcare delivered a workshop on 13th June for all Reception staff. The workshop was very well received. Feedback indicates that staff members were very energised by the workshop, morale and attitudes were reported to have been boosted. JR confirmed that in her experience the quality of service at Harlestone Road has improved significantly.
Appointments  - The full review of appointments, including demand activities, is now complete and the practice is working with Dr First towards implementation of the new system. Doctor will receive four hours training in the week beginning 9th July and receptions will receive three hours training in the week commencing 9th July. Three doctors will take calls during each day, no prior appointments will be necessary and arrangements will be made based on the assessment of each patient’s needs. Emergencies will be seen on the same day, again based on the triaging doctor’s judgement. Action-Any PPG members who are able to offer time to be present in surgery and willing to explain the new system to patients are invited to contact Mini Scott in the week beginning 9th July.  Volunteers will be briefed by *Pat Jakeman before meeting patients. 

Letters will be sent to all patients to include information about the new appointments system and the approximate timing of the transfer to St Luke’s.  

* Pat Jakeman has been appointed to ensure procedures are in place to deliver detailed evidence of compliance against Care Quality Commission (CQC)standards and other specific projects
PPG Aims / Future Projects 
GJ introduced this item, suggesting that members may like to consider, in broad terms, the key priorities for the present group. 
RC felt that the Patient Voice was a priority, particularly in relation to grievances. Stating that there were procedures in place, TT felt that members should signpost  patients to use existing lines of communication. In support, GJ set out the policies, procedures and timescales, highlighting the complexities of some issues and the need to tailor the responses to suit each situation.  
At this point GJ suggested that he leave members to continue the discussions  (see below) 
Any other business
No other items were raised.
Next meeting

It was agreed that the next meeting would take place at Duston Medical Centre on Tuesday, 21st August 2012 starting at 6.15 p.m.
The meeting formally ended at 7.15 p.m. GJ thanked everyone for their attendance and contributions

Future Projects Continued
· JR and CC gave information about two very successful past activities organised by the PPG. A series of three support sessions for carers was provided with the assistance of the Carers Agency and included outside speakers. About two years ago, a local speaker gave support to about eight people who had experienced bereavement, some of them a considerable time before. 

· RC volunteered his services as communications co-ordinator, an aspect promoting the Patient’s Voice as discussed earlier.

· Members selected the Aim of promoting Health Education activities and preventative medicine, one possibility being separate sessions on women’s health and men’s health. 
· JR and BM to take up the invitation offered by the organisers of the local Detect Cancer Early initiative discussed earlier. Action - BM to contact GJ and MS.

· All members were willing to give practical help when the St Luke’s Centre opens, meeting patients, offering advice, support, directions and so on. It was suggested that badges should be provided.

This informal part of the meeting ended at 7.45 p.m. and JR thanked members for their input.
